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Beloved Partners and Friends of CSU,  

Warm Greetings from every one here, hope you are all doing well. Am 

glad to share  a brief on what transpired at CSU in the month of March 

2022.  

 first and much  exciting is , 

all our children have been 

okay and we appreciate 

God for this.  

The CSU leadership  

team  visited Ekisa 

ministries in Jinja,  an 

organization dealing with 

children with disabilities. 

The purpose of the visit 

was to find out how CSU 

can benefit from their 

services of dealing with 

disabilities. It was amazing 

to see how children with 

severe brain damage 

were being taken care of.  

The purpose of the training was to equip 

staff with skills of managing Children with 

disabilities. Staff learnt some of the 

predisposing factors, how to detect early 

signs of disability among others. 

Still on Cathy’s health, professionals were 

identified who would work on Cathy.  

In the pictures are staff during the training.  

I am happy to report that 

after this visit staff were 

empowered with various 

skills which are now 

benefiting  children like 

Nabikolo Catherine.  



Am happy report that from all the previous visits and consultations in 

regards to Catherine's’ treatment, both Ekisa  Ministries and Mukisa 

foundation, provided hope for the possibility of Catherine being to walk in 

future provided that she gets the recommended therapies.  

In the picture is Catherine Nabikolo with some of the school children 

during the playtime.  

We are grateful that Ruth Finken who pledged to financially support the 

two months routine occupational therapist visits  plus paying the costs for 

the neurologist therapies for Nabikolo Catherine, besides  buying the 

necessary equipments to use.  



On matters of management and administration, we successfully held our 

second Annual General Meeting which was also attended by the ZBK 

chairman (Niko) via Zoom. A number of issues were discussed but majorly was 

the financial sustainability of CSU.   

In the pictures above are some of the members who attended the AGM and below is the 
new Management board 



During this meeting, old board members who had served CSU for more 

than ten years were appreciated and sent off and new replacements 

were nominated, approved and inaugurated.  

In the pictures  above, the Chairman Management board handing over gifts 

to member who had served and retiring from CSU board.  

On the left are the new 

members (Rebecca 

Katumba and Vincent 

Matovu) who were 

nominated , approved 

and inaugurated to 

join the executive 

board of CSU during 

the AGM.  



Conclusion 

In my first paragraphs, I have  used the phrase TEAM. Yes! I can stress it 

over and over again that the TEAM at CSU is amazing. I  count all the 

achievements reported here on the commitment and outstanding 

enthusiasms exhibited by the huge TEAM at CSU on a daily basis.   

The support Staff, the board members, the volunteers, the partners 

every one has played a great role and I say thank you.  

 

Our prayers are for the same spirit to keep shining and more keep to 

join us and be able to change a story for  a child in need out there. 

 

MOSES and TEAM 
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